January 21, 2022

The Hon. Harry Bains.
Minister of Labor of British Columbia
Adam Walker,
Parliamentary Secretary for the New Economy

Dear Sirs,

As the Secretary-Treasurer and Principal Officer of Teamsters Local Union No. 155, I am writing in support of the UBCP/ACTRA campaign regarding Child Performers earnings being managed by the ACTRA PRS Minor's Trust.

Teamsters Local Union No.155 is comprised of over 2200 members who work in Film and Television alongside our colleagues in UBCP/ACTRA. As a Labour Union, we are committed to the protection of rights and working conditions of all workers.

Our support for UBCP/ACTRA and their goal of protecting Child Performers, along with the stability and certainty of fellow workers in our industry, is very important to the members of our Teamster Local Union. Amending the Employment Standard Regulations to further protect Child Performer's earnings will be a positive step in ensuring that the Film and Television Industry in British Columbia will continue to grow and be a valued contributor to our Provincial economy.

The Teamsters appreciate your support and attention to this important matter.

In Solidarity and with respect,

David Holm Secretary-Treasurer

cc Michael Cheevers UBCP/ACTRA

DH/dml MoveUP